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From the Principal 

As Term 2 draws to a close, I want to take a moment to reflect on the many wonderful moments and 
achievements we’ve shared over the past ten weeks. 

From our NAIDOC Week celebrations and sporting events to creative arts performances and classroom 
learning, it has been a busy and rewarding term. I’d like to sincerely thank our dedicated staff for their 
unwavering commitment to providing a safe, engaging and supportive learning environment for every 
child. 

Semester 1 student reports will be available via the Sentral Parent Portal tomorrow. You may notice 
some changes to the format this year, in line with updated Department of Education requirements. We 
hope you find the information valuable in understanding your child’s progress and learning goals. If you 
have any questions or would like to discuss your child’s report further, please don’t hesitate to email the 
school to arrange a time to speak with their classroom teacher next term. 

As we head into the school holidays, I encourage all students to rest, recharge and enjoy time with family 
and friends. Term 3 promises to be another exciting chapter, with new learning opportunities, excursions, 
and school-wide events to look forward to. 

School will resume on Tuesday, 23 July for all students. 

Wishing you all a safe and restful break. 

 

Mrs Tricia Bradney  
Relieving Principal 

mailto:woongarrah-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.woongarrah-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

Ranger Jamie – Geography Excursion 

Last Friday 27th June, Stage 3 took a trip to Sydney to spend a day in the city to learn about Chinese 
Culture. They visited Chinatown and learned about its food, history and origins, spent time at the Chinese 
Gardens of Friendship, learning about Chinese beliefs and culture and created dragons to participate in 
the traditional art of Dragon Dance. 
 
A wonderful day of learning was had by all. 
 
To top it off, we received a special note of thanks from the organisers of the day, who complimented our 
students on their safe, responsible and respectful behaviour. 
 
We were so proud of our community and students, that we wanted to share this lovely letter of thanks! 
 
Hi Team, 
 
We just wanted to extend a huge thank you for our fantastic experience with you!! 
 
Rangers Conor, Sage and Mia all returned with wonderful feedback about your students and staff. Their 
manners, interest in learning and enthusiasm were outstanding. 
We thought you’d enjoy hearing this great news! 
 
It was such a pleasure running an experience for Stage 3 at 
Woongarrah Public School and we'd love to welcome you back 
for another enriching journey in the future. 
 
Thank you for choosing us—it’s schools like yours that make our 
work so rewarding. 
 
Looking forward to our next adventure together! 
 
Warm regards, 
Ranger Taylah 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Spelling Bee 

After weeks of practicing lists and class finals, the day of the Premier's Spelling Bee School finals was upon 
us. Our very nervous finalists assembled on the stage for some exciting spelling action, and the audience 
were not disappointed! After two nail-biting finals, that went down to the wire, we finally had two 
winners, who are off to our regional finals, held in August. 
 
For Stage 2, our winner was Clara G, and runner up was Connor W, and in Stage 3, our winner was 
Kathleen R, and runner up was Cooper V.  
 
Congratulations to all of our finalists, and a huge Congratulations to the winning students.  
 
Mrs Black 

Kindergarten – Term 2 in Review  

This term, our Kindergarten students have continued to grow into confident learners, deepening their 
understanding of English and Maths while exploring the world through Geography, Science, Creative Arts 
and PDHPE. 
 
In English, students engaged with a wide range of texts written for different purposes—some to inform, 
others to entertain. They learned to recognise story structure by identifying the beginning, middle and end, 
and used these skills to create their own imaginative and informative pieces. As they explored characters, 
they discovered how actions, illustrations and language help us understand how a character feels and 
behaves. Wordless picture books became a rich source of learning, allowing students to explore how 
meaning is conveyed through images, colour and layout. Toward the end of the term, they reflected on 
stories they already knew, expressing their own opinions and preferences using language drawn from 
shared texts. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mathematics was hands-on and playful, with a strong focus on representing numbers, combining and 
separating quantities, and noticing patterns. Students explored measurement by comparing mass, length 
and size, and began learning that different tools are used depending on what is being measured. They also 
developed an awareness of time by discussing routines and sequencing events. Activities involving 
movement and position helped them describe how things move and change location. In addition, students 
began sorting and interpreting simple data, using their observations to talk about what they had 
discovered. 
 
As part of their Geography lessons, students investigated the places they live in and belong to. They 
observed different features of places and explored how places can be used in a variety of ways. Discussions 
around belonging helped students connect personally with the spaces that are special to them. 
 
Science had students exploring how things move. Through experiments and observations, they investigated 
push and pull forces and how these create motion. The focus on curiosity and discovery made these 
sessions especially engaging. 
 
 



 
 
PDHPE lessons helped students develop self-awareness and emotional vocabulary through The Resilience 
Project. They learned about their unique strengths and how to manage different emotions in positive ways. 
In sport, students practised skipping and building their coordination and gross motor skills.  
 
It’s been a joyful and busy term of discovery, creativity and growth. We’re so proud of the progress our 
students have made and can’t wait to see where their learning takes them next. 
 
Mrs Cranstone, Mrs Rawson, Mrs Kingsland, Ms Miller  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 1 – Term 2 in Review  

Year 1 
 
English  
This term in English, our Stage 1 students have explored a range of rich and engaging texts that have 
helped build their confidence as readers, writers, and thinkers. They learned how authors represent 
people, places and ideas in stories, and practised retelling and sequencing events to support their 
understanding and story writing. Students made personal connections with texts by linking what they 
read to their own lives and the world around them, deepening their comprehension and growing their 
vocabulary. 
 
 
 



 
 
They also discovered how pictures and images can play a powerful role in storytelling. By examining 
narratives where visuals help tell the whole story, students were inspired to create their own multimodal 
texts that combined words and images in creative ways. We looked closely at characters, exploring both 
how they look on the outside and what they feel on the inside. Students reflected on their own 
experiences to better connect with characters and understand how they are developed in texts. 
 
 
To extend their thinking, students explored the use of imagery, symbolism and figurative language, 
learning how authors use these tools to create deeper meaning in imaginative stories. They also learned 
how language changes depending on the purpose of a text—for example, when writing to inform 
compared to writing to entertain. 
 
It’s been a wonderful term of learning, and students have made fantastic progress in building their 
literacy skills, confidence and creativity. Thank you for your ongoing support with home reading and 
encouraging a love of stories! 
 
Mathematics 
 
This term in Mathematics, our students have been exploring a wide range of number, measurement, and 
data concepts through hands-on activities, real-life connections, and playful investigations. We continued 
to build strong number knowledge by representing numbers in different ways and solving problems by 
combining and separating quantities. Students practised using flexible strategies to work with addition 
and subtraction and developed confidence in recognising patterns and place value. 
 
Throughout the term, we explored measurement in meaningful contexts. Students compared the mass of 
different objects, measured length using informal and formal units, and told time using familiar events 
and language. They also learned that the purpose of measuring something helps determine which tool or 
unit to use. 
 
We also investigated 2D shapes and position by describing where things are and how they move. Through 
engaging activities, students used mathematical language to describe and compare shapes, positions, and 
directions in everyday settings. 
In our data and chance investigations, students learned to ask questions, collect and sort information, and 
interpret simple graphs. They began exploring chance by discussing everyday events that are certain, 
likely, or unlikely to happen. 
 
Across all areas, students have been encouraged to use reasoning, problem-solving, and mathematical 
language to explain their thinking. It’s been a fantastic term full of exploration and learning, and we’re 
proud of the progress students are making in developing their mathematical confidence and understanding. 
 
Geography 
Students have continued their learning about the Features of Places. Students looked at how spaces are 
used. They also looked at maps of the classroom, school, and world. They have drawn maps with keys, 
looked at atlases and examined features of the world including continents and oceans.  
 
Science 
Students have been learning about the Physical World. They investigated different types of energy and how 
energy is used.  
 
Music 
This term, students learnt about musical concepts including beat, rhythm, dynamics, pitch, and different 
musical genres eg classical, pop. They also learnt about musical instruments, and they moved, sang and 
played body percussion to music.  
 



 
PDHPE 
This term, students engaged in the Resilience Project program, which focuses on developing skills in 
gratitude, empathy, and mindfulness. During one session, students explored the concept of conflict—what 
it is, how it can appear in different situations, and effective strategies for resolving it. These included 
identifying their emotions, expressing their perspective, actively listening to others, and working towards 
a compromise or seeking help from a mediator such as a teacher. In another lesson, students reflected on 
their personal strengths and character traits, identifying and sharing things they feel confident and capable 
in. 
 
It has been a joy to watch our students grow academically, socially and emotionally throughout the term. 
Their enthusiasm for learning, curiosity, and developing independence have made the classroom a vibrant 
and positive space. We are so proud of the progress each child has made and look forward to continuing 
this journey of learning and discovery together. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
  
Mrs Cranstone, Mrs Ruskin, Mrs Guest, Mrs Morrison, Ms Miller 
 

Year 2 
 
English  
This term, Year 2 have been studying some interesting texts. At the beginning of the term, we started 
looking at texts from different cultures including Asian texts and Aboriginal texts. We looked at a hybrid 
text about sharks that included a narrative and information about sharks. Students wrote some great 
information texts about sea animals. We read and interpreted ‘The Lion and the Mouse’ and ‘The Hare 
and the Tortoise’ and learnt that some narrative texts have a moral or message. We have also studied and 
learnt to summarise a diary written by a fictional character that goes to Antarctica and students wrote 
informative texts about animals that live in Antarctica.  Lastly this term, we looked at a text with no words 
that students had to interpret the story that was being told using the visuals and imagery. Year 2 have 
been learning about prefixes and suffixes in spelling and developing their vocabulary. In Writing syntax, 
students have written informative texts and have also learnt about verbs, adverbs and tense, adjectives 
and noun groups, prepositional phrases and figurative language as well as compound and complex 
sentences.   

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maths  
Year 2 students have been learning about equal means equivalence where one 
side the equation equals the other side of the equation, answering addition and 
subtraction using flexible strategies, collecting data and turning the data into 
graphs, deciding on the possibility of events happening in chance, forming 
groups and completing multiplication, how 2 dimensional shapes can be flipped, 
slid or turned and how the shape changes or not. Students also explored area, 
length, position and time. Students played barrier games and used positional 
terms.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Geography  
Students have continued their learning about the Features of Places. Students looked at how spaces are 
used. They also looked at maps of the classroom, school, and world. They have drawn maps with keys, 
looked at atlases and examined features of the world including continents and oceans.   
 
Science  
Students have been learning about the Physical World. They investigated different types of energy and 
how energy is used.   
 
 



 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Music  
This term, students learnt about musical concepts including beat, rhythm, dynamics, pitch, and different 
musical genres eg classical, pop. They also learnt about musical instruments, and they moved, sang and 
played body percussion to music.   
 
Visual Arts  
In Visual arts, students have created fantastic art works focussing on the books that they have studied in 
English and special events.   
 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PDHPE  
Students continued to participate in the “Resilience Project” programs to learn about gratitude, empathy 
and mindfulness. A recent lesson involved students examining conflict, what it means and what it looks 
like and steps to resolve conflict that included recognising how you feel, saying what happened, listening 
to the other side and then discussing a compromise or getting assistance for mediation eg teachers. 
Another lesson looked at character traits and students discussed things that they are good at.   
Mrs Buhr, Mrs Johnson, Ms Miller, Mrs Morrison, and Miss Taki wish everyone a great Holiday. We are 
looking forward to another exciting term ahead.   



 
 

Stage 2 – Term 2 in Review 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Stage 3 – Term 2 in Review 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

Dates to Remember 
 

04 July 2025 – Last day of Term 2 
22 July 2025 – First day of Term 3 
29 July 2025 – Athletics Carnival 
29 July 2025 – P&C Meeting via zoom 
 

P&C News 
 

Meeting 
 
Last week we held a general meeting and we are planning lots of exciting events for the second half of the 
year stay tuned! 
 
We have booked in our meetings for the remainder of the year 
 
29 July 7pm Zoom 
26 Aug 9.15 School Hall  
23 Sept 9.15 School Hall 
21 Oct 7pm Zoom 
18 Nov 9.15 School Hall 
15 Dec 9.15 School Hall 
 
We hope to see you! 
 



 
 
Father's Day Events  
 
The P&C will be holding a Father's Day Breakfast on the 5th September (more details to come). 
 
We want this event to be a gold coin donation to cover some of 
the cost, we are seeking a sponsor.  Can your business help with 
this? If so, please reach out. 
 
If you have contacts to help us with sourcing a discount or free 
products such as bacon, eggs, bread, sauce & napkins please let 
us know. 
 
We will also be holding a raffle on the morning if you would like 
to donate a raffle prize, please let us know. 
 
We will also be holding a Father's Day stall during school hours 
more details will come.  The gifts will be $10.  We are seeking 
voluteers to help with this event. 
 
 
Volunteers 

It is now a requirement if you wish to volunteer at school a working 
with children's check needs to be provided.  You can easily apply 
for this using the link below.  As you are volunteering the check is 
free.  Once you have your WWCC please reach out to the P&C or 
the school so you can be added to our register. 
 
Apply for a Working with Children Check | Service NSW  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wrap up from previous events 
 
We have been overwhelmed with our school communities generosity and we thank you! 
 
Our Easter Raffle was a huge success our community rallied together to donate amazing Easter prizes and 
also dug deep to purchase raffle tickets!  Our profit for our Easter Raffle was $3,887.99!  
 
Mother’s Day we held a morning tea our net profit for this event was $779.61 and also a stall which our 
net profit was $452.35. 
 
Secretary Position 
 
Our executive team is still looking for a secretary.  This position is general admin taking and sending the 
minutes, preparing the meeting agenda, checking emails and supporting the executive team.  The time 
this will take is minimal with the majority of the work is preparing for the meetings which we have 6 
remaining for the year the dates are above. Please reach out to have a chat to see if this is something that 
will work for you. 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.service.nsw.gov.au%2Ftransaction%2Fapply-for-a-working-with-children-check&data=05%7C02%7Ccarlie.ott%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4fc50ec153364019ab8d08ddb840b923%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638869310371776557%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Bj793LsK45N%2BMaQOmpPFts9dhR18NEc7TbhpG1D3GoE%3D&reserved=0


 
Community 
 
The P&C is here to support and enrich our children's school experience.  The more hands makes light 
work, in turn this means we can give back with more events, fun and improvements to the school and 
students. 
 
Please consider being more involved you choose how much time you want to give as little or as much as 
you like anything you can give makes a huge difference. 
 
Currently many of P&C volunteers are parents of stage 3 students we encourage families of Stages 1 & 2 
to please consider volunteering.  As the stage 3 students move on to high school the P&C will feel an 
impact of these active parents who have helped over the years.  
 
Thank you 
Michelle Gatt 
President  
 

The Music Bus 
 

The Music Bus has opened their term 3 enrolments and are inviting new students to apply. Classes 
offered are:  
· Keyboard (Prep-y6)  
· Ukulele (Prep-y6)  
· Drums (y1-y6)  
· Guitar (Y2-y6)  
 
Lessons are:  
*30 minute duration - once per week  
* held in the hi tech music classroom on wheels on our site  
* cost $22 per week ($24 drums) payable by the term on commencement 
 If you wish to take part please complete this expression of interest form. 
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6  
 
Many thanks for your continued 
support. 
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